
City backs voluntary warranty plan for sewer, water lines

Ottawa homeowners will soon have the opportunity to hedge their expenses if a sewer 
or water line breaks on their property.

The City of Ottawa is endorsing the National League of Cities’ Service Line Warranty Pro-

-
ranty coverage for the portion of the sewer and water lines a homeowner is responsible for 

Davis said.

Davis, who is based in Coppell, Texas, said the purpose of the letter is twofold.

“Some homeowners don’t realize they are responsible for their lateral sewer and wa-
ter line repairs if the lines break. They believe those breaks are the city’s responsibility, but 

-
ers the chance to sign up for the warranty protection,” Davis said.

Davis said the program covers a homeowner’s sewer line from the point where it enters 
the home to the point where the city takes over responsibility, which typically is the line’s 
tie-in to the sewer main. The water line is covered from the point it enters the home to the 
city’s water meter. Those are the portions of the sewer and water lines a homeowner is 
responsible for in the event of a break or other line failure, he said.

The cost of the program is $5.95 per month for the sewer line warranty and $4.50 per 
month for the water line warranty, Davis said.

he said homeowners also can purchase the water line protection at that time by contacting 
-

tawa homeowners the water line coverage.



7 to 8 percent discount, and they will save an additional 7 to 8 percent if they sign up within 

Davis said homeowners can sign up for the program by returning the business reply card 

signing up online via its website, www.slwofa.com

Davis and Richard Nienstedt, Ottawa’s city manager, said the program is strictly volun-
tary and homeowners are under no obligation to participate.

but are not obligated to purchase both protections if they so choose, Davis said.

-
lin County-based plumbers who are licensed to operate in the City of Ottawa to do the repair 
work.

-

the line properly, they could be removed from the program’s approved contractor list.

“We will use local plumbers, and we ensure the work is done correctly,” Davis said. “The 
coverage is $4,000 per incident, so 99 percent of the time a homeowner will not see any out-
of-pocket expense, unless the repair costs more than $4,000, which would be rare.”

Nienstedt said he and City Commissioner Sara Caylor learned about the program during 

impressed by the program and said they liked the fact the league was endorsing the pro-
gram.

fees of $5.95 for sewer and $4.50 for water were not special introductory rates that would 

any rate increases in the foreseeable future.



The service’s website indicated more than 100 cities have signed up for the program, 

suburb Carrollton, Texas, with 40,000 households, signed up for the warranty program last 
October, and the program already had paid out more than $35,000 in claims to homeowners 

weather conditions.

“In fact, we paid out more in claims last year for breaks where drought and other weath-
er conditions caused the ground to shift and lines to break than we did for claims due to 
aging systems,” he said.

Davis said the warranty program has been in existence for 10 years and has had the Na-
tional League of Cities’ endorsement for the past two years.

“I’m anticipating we’ll have more than 150 cities signed up by the fall,” Davis said.
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